MINUTES OF THE WAIKATO HOCKEY ASSOCIATION (INC) ANNUAL GENERAL  MEETING HELD AT WHA PAVILLION, HAMILTON ON 

SUNDAY 25 March  2012 AT 7:00PM  
Present

Owen Embling (Board Chair), Marty Vickers, Christina Strawbridge (SD), Ping S’ng, Jo Luckin (JD), Alastair Kerr, Carol Lambert (Umpires), ,Jack Clayton (RDM), Trish McBride, Doug Sommerville (Board), Declan Wyndham-Smith (WHA CEO) Denise Hill (WHA), Kirsten Brinkworth (Treasurer), Chelsea Paddy (Kiwisport) Phillip Limmer, Seddon Polglase, Bruce Rosemergy, James Hancox, Craig Armstrong, Denise Hill (minute secretary)
 Apologies – Gregg Brown, Truman Wee, Jo McFarlane, Kim Gill






Moved Truman/ Seddon - Accepted  

Delegates confirmed-
Umpires – Carol Lambert

Senior Division – Marty Vickers

Junior Division – Jo Luckin, Ping S’ng

Mini - apology
Minutes

Moved that the minutes of 20th March 2011  be approved as a true and correct record 






Moved S’ng// Embling - Accepted  
Matters Arising

Nil
Correspondence

Outward – Nil

Inward – Nil
REPORTS

Chairpersons Report – as attached.
Owen Embling moved acceptance of his report








Seconded Vickers - Carried
Trust Report – Owen gave a verbal report
-Explanation of the relationship between the Waikato Hockey and The Charitable Trust.

Proposed pavilion extension. Finance targeted for the pavilion extension were transferred to Turf 2 replacement when the turf had deteriorated to where it became unusable. The expected cost of the pavilion is $7-800,000 and approx half has been raised. The Trust went to the market to investigate the possibility of making it a 2 stage project but each bidder confirmed that the bottom half (showers changing rooms) would be the majority of the cost (approx $600,000) so current funds are not enough to proceed. Therefore the extension is on hold until a vendor can do it cheaper or we get a fundraising committee to work aggressively this year.
A Lion Foundation grant of $50,000 expired in February and fortunately approx $40,000 of it was able to be used for design / architect costs that had been incurred. We are working with 2 other possible funders in an attempt to secure further grants.








Moved Owen   CARRIED
CEO’s Report
- as attached Declan Wyndham-Smith moved acceptance of his report














Seconded Armstrong - Carried
Financial Accounts
Declan tabled accounts.

The budget was geared for a surplus of $17,000. Accrued holiday pay of $14000 was included for the first time at the request of the auditors. The resulting surplus of $8,650 was therefore a very satisfactory outcome.


Moved acceptance of audited accounts-   Embling / S’ng- Carried
Audit Report

Audit Report from BDO tabled
At their March meeting the Board instructed the CEO to prepare a Fraud policy as per the recommendation in the audit report.
Board Elections: Owen Embling retired by rotation as per the constitution and was renominated.



Nominated by Des Meads/ Declan Wyndham-Smith - Carried

Election of President: Truman Wee   only nomination confirmed
Auditors appointed BDO Spicers   Moved Embling/ Sommerville -  Carried
Solicitor appointed Beattie Rickman Moved Embling/ Sommerville -  Carried
Resolutions: NIL
Owen advised that the Board are reviewing the constitution to ensure it is still relevant.
General Business:
Jo Luckin sought clarity on how the change to the Midlands constitution, in reference to community sport, affected the associations as they are the deliverers of community sport.It was explained that HNZ had funding available to employ a community sport manager on the condition that it was on a regional basis.
There being no further business the meeting closed at  7.55pm.

Signed   ………………………………………..  Date:   ……………………………

.
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